MINUTES OF SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE COMMUNITY ROOM

JANUARY 3, 2022, AT 5:30 P.M.

The Special Board Meeting of the Village Board of Trustees, for the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County was held at 5:30 p.m. in the Village Community Room.

               Meeting called to order: 

               The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 5:30 p.m.  Village Clerk,   

               Michelle Loken took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present: 
   Berge, Thompson, Stendahl, Rindal and Bjerke.  Nelson was late.
               Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
               President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.  

Conference Call with Irwin Appraisals: Kevin Irwin appeared by phone.  There were some questions from a previous meeting regarding the calculation of Personal Property Taxes on leased land, specifically the airplane hangars at the Viking Airport.  Irwin informed the board that the hangers have not been assessed in quite some time, so the values are low.  When a hanger is sold, there is no property transfer, so the sellers/buyers do not report what it was sold for.  He also reported that new hangers are considerably higher cost to build than in previous years.  This was understood by the board.
Zoning Commissioner:  

1. David Frederikson – 40’X60’ Airplane Hanger:  A motion was made by Berge and seconded by Thompson to approve the building permit for the building permit submitted by Frederikson.  Motion carried.

Viking Golf Business Plans:  There was no discussion on the business plans, and this was tabled until the Regular Village Board Meeting due to Missy Evenson not being informed of the meeting.
Committee Meetings:  President Boehne reiterated to the board that there needs to be a Finance Committee meeting scheduled to calculate the prices of the school property lots, a Public Safety Committee meeting regarding the questions of the pole building ordinances, as well as Public Welfare Committee to discuss the lights at Spangberg Field.
               Adjournment: A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Nelson to adjourn at 6:41 p.m. 
               Motion carried. 

               ___________________________________________

               Dean Boehne, Village President

               ___________________________________________

               Michelle Loken, Village Clerk


